
CONGREGATION BETH AARON ANNOUNCEMENTS
Parshat Pekudei                                  March 8-9, 2019                                    2 Adar II 5779

On Shabbat,
the shul elevator will operate 
in Shabbat mode as follows: 

Friday:
5:15-10:00 p.m.

Shabbat:
7:15 a.m.-12:15 p.m.

1:30-2:30 p.m., 4:00-6:30 p.m.

Is the Eruv Up?  Call the Eruv Hotline 
before Shabbat: 201-530-0222

Shop Amazon 
& Support Beth Aaron 

Go to 
www.bethaaron.org/amazon 

and click on the Amazon link to start 
your online shopping. 

Contact Beth Aaron at 
office@bethaaron.org

SHABBAT TIMES

Friday, March 8
Latest Candles: 5:36 p.m. 
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 5:40 p.m.
 
Shabbat, March 9
Early Hashkama Minyan: 7:15 a.m. 
Hashkama Minyan: 7:30 a.m. 
Nach shiur: 8:20 a.m. 
Main Minyan: 8:45 a.m.
Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:12 a.m.
Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m.
Daf Yomi: 4:20 p.m.
Women’s Learning: 4:20 p.m., in the shul  
   Social Hall, Shmuel Bet, Chapter 23,  
   led by Mollie Fisch
Meir Hirsch’s shiur: 4:30 p.m. 
5th/6th Grade Boys’ Mishna Group:  
   5:00 p.m., in the Book Room
Mincha: 5:30 p.m., followed by a shiur by  
   Rabbi Menachem Gold, “Redemption:   
   Spontaneous or a Process?“
Maariv: 6:36 p.m.
Havdalah: 6:45 p.m.

Latest Candles on Friday, March 15:  
   6:44 p.m.	

Daylight Saving Time begins at 2:00 a.m.,
this Sunday, March 10; please remember
to move your clocks forward one hour.

MEN’S CLUB KIDDUSH

This week’s Men’s Club Kiddush following the Main Minyan is sponsored by:
Mezonot Sponsors:
● Judy Saden-Barach & David Barach, in honor of the one-month birthday of their first Sabra grandson,  
   Akiva Zechariah.
● Valerie & Larry Kahn, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Valerie’s father, Yisrael Yitzchak ben Tzvi,  
   Irving Lazar.
Kugel Sponsors:
● Menucha & Hillel Hyman, in honor of the birth of their grandson Gavriel, born to their children  
   Reva & Yechiel Stern.

The Men’s Club hopes you enjoyed the “Celebrate Beth Aaron” Kiddush and reminds you that we can 
affordably help you celebrate your simcha in much the same way. For information on menu and pricing 
options, please contact kiddush@bethaaron.org or speak with Ari Gononsky.

MAZAL TOV TO
 

● Laurie & Ira Bauman, on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Daniel Mendel Genauer, son of Aliza &  
   Ezra Genauer of Seattle.
● Patty & Sam Borodach, on the birth of a granddaughter, born to their children Sarah & Aharon  
   Hammer. Mazal Tov also to siblings Talya & Ben Borodach, Simmy, Yosef, and to great-grandmother  
   Ardell Borodach.
● Rena & Jay Dinovitser, on the birth of their son Asher Lev.
● Johanon Hirsch, on the engagement of his grandson Yitzchak Hirsch, son of Tammy & Yanky Hirsch of 
   Flatbush, to Devorah Netzger of Far Rockaway.
● Tzippy Staum, on being recognized by the Kohelet Foundation for accomplishments in the area of     
   differentiated instruction.

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF MARCH 10
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri

10 11 12 13 14 15

Earliest Tallit 6:17 6:15 6:14 6:12 6:10 6:09

Shacharit 6:30 MS
7:15 MS
8:00 MS
8:45 MS

6:04 SH
6:20 BM
7:10 BM
8:00 BM

6:03 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

6:01 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:59 SH
6:20 BM
7:10 BM
8:00 BM

5:58 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

Mincha 1:45 BM

Mincha/
Maariv

6:45 MS 6:45 BM 6:45 BM 6:45 BM 6:45 BM 6:50 MS

Maariv 8:00 BM
9:30 BM

8:00 BM
9:30 BM

8:00 BM
9:30 BM

8:00 BM
9:30 BM

8:00 BM
9:30 BM

KEY: MS = Main Shul  BM = Beit Midrash  SH = Social Hall 

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a yahrtzeit, in the zechut of a refuah 
shelaima, or in honor of a simcha, a birthday or any other occasion. Each week’s dedications are 
prominently displayed in the shul lobby and sent out to the membership via email. For more 
information, or to sign up, please go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom. 
This past week’s Parnas Hayom sponsors were:
● Sunday, 26 Adar I:  Miriam & Izzy Salomon, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Izzy’s mother,  
   Lea Salomon, Leah bat Avraham Tzvi.
This coming week’s Parnas Hayom sponsors are:
● Sunday, 3 Adar II: Meryl & David Rubin, commemorating the yahrtzeit of David’s mother,  
   Blanche Rubin, Beila Leah bat Meir Tzvi.

This week’s announcements are sponsored by Lamdeinu.
For information on their schedule of classes, 

see page 4 and go to lamdeinu.org.  Study in depth; be inspired!
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SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

The early Hashkama Minyan will meet this Shabbat, March 9, at 
7:15 a.m.  A sponsored Kiddush will follow davening. The Minyan 
also will meet on Shabbat, March 23, and April 6. We are planning 
the scheduling of this Minyan after Pesach and need additional 
people to join the laining rotation.  To join the rotation, contact Josh 
Dubin, jedubin@gmail.com, or Moishe B. Singer, moishe@gmail.
com. ​We also are looking for sponsors for kiddushim following this 
Minyan.  Please contact Moishe B. Singer, moishe@gmail.com, to 
sponsor or to donate towards a kiddush. 

Between Mincha and Maariv this Shabbat, March 9, Rabbi 
Menachem Gold, founder and Dean of the Afula Educational Center, 
will speak on “Redemption:  Spontaneous or a Process?“ Rabbi 
Gold, son of Rabbi Sholom Gold, former rabbi of Young Israel of 
West Hempstead, grew up in West Hempstead, and moved to Israel 
35 years ago with his parents. More than 20 years ago, Rabbi Gold 
moved with his family to Afula, to bring Torah to what he saw as 
a spiritual wilderness. He has set up an extensive educational and 
outreach network that has changed the face of the city.

The topic for this week’s Shivti seder limud is “Examining the 
Mitzvah of Remembering Amalek and Reading Parshat Zachor.” 
Rabbi Shay Schachter, Rosh Beit Midrash at the Young Israel of 
Woodmere, will offer the shiur. Rabbi Sason Gabay will lead a 
chabura before the shiur. The program is held on Sunday mornings in 
the Beit Midrash, beginning at 9:00 a.m. A light breakfast will be 
served at 8:45 a.m. Each Sunday morning program typically will be 
independent from the previous and subsequent programs.  Thank 
you to Arlene & Michael Sand for their sponsorship of the March 
learning in memory of Arlene’s mother, Pauline Neuman, שיינדעל בת 
 and to Susan & Lenny Presby, in honor of the birth of their ,פנחס
granddaughter Charlotte Elise. For more information, please contact 
Mordy Ungar, 201-741-3920, m_ungar2@yahoo.com. 

The Chevra Kadisha Zayin Adar Seudah 5779 will be held this 
Thursday, March 14, at Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West 
Englewood Avenue. The fast begins at 5:48 a.m. Mincha is at 6:40 
p.m. and Maariv at 7:30 p.m.  The fast ends at 7:42 p.m., and the 
Seudah begins at about 7:45 p.m. The cost for the Seudah is $25. 
RSVP to Micah Kaufman, micakauf@gmail.com, 201-723-6540.

Come join us on Sunday, March 17, as Yaacov Metzger continues his 
Origami workshop series with Origami Boxes. The 10:00 a.m. class 
is now full, but there still is space in the 11:15 a.m. class. Yaacov will 
share some of his favorite one-piece designs, just in time for Purim 
and Mishloach Manot! No prior experience necessary. Adults and 
children welcome; parental participation required for children 8 or 
under. Register at www.bethaaron.org/event/PurimOrigami.

Curious about your family’s lineage or early origins?  Join David 
Fisher on Sunday, March 17, at 7:00 p.m., as he discusses an online 
genealogy program, www.geni.com, and how to get started on your 
family tree. The class will cover popular genealogy websites, finding 
information through census records and passenger ship manifests, 
the Kohein gene, forensic genealogy, and other related topics. David 
has over 17 years of experience working in NYC’s largest forensic 
DNA laboratory; he now is the director of the new Forensic Science 
program at New Jersey Institute of Technology (NJIT).

Rabbi Baruch Simon will discuss “Leaping into Purim: Celebrating 
Purim in Adar Sheini,” at 8:15 p.m., on Tuesday, March 19, in the 
shul.  Sponsorships at any level are welcome. Thank you to our 
sponsors, Rani & Paul Lustiger; Philip Meyer; and Susan & Lenny 

Presby, in honor of birth of Yakira Toba.  To add your name to the list 
of sponsors, go to www.bethaaron.org/event/rabbi-simon-purim-
shiur.html. For more information or to sponsor, please contact Paul 
Lustiger, plustiger@gmail.com.

Join Zalman Suldan for “Seder Surprises” at 4:00 p.m. on Shabbat, 
March 30, in the shul, as he offers creative, hands-on ways to make 
your seders amazing, engaging, and exciting! Bring games, costumes, 
and interactive props into your seders to engage all audiences!  
With a few small steps, transform your seder into a memorable 
experience for your children (and yourself)!

Get ready: Look for details of the Shatzer Matza Sale soon after 
Purim!

Become a sponsor for Sisterhood’s May 5 Pre-Shavuot cooking 
demonstration with kosher food personality Victoria Dwek, the  
co-author of many cookbooks, including the “Made Easy” cookbook 
series, “Everyday Secret Restaurant Recipes,” and “Secret Restaurant 
Recipes.” To become a sponsor, contact Sisterhood Co-Presidents 
Debby Sheffey and Gabrielle Silverberg, sisterhood@bethaaron.org. 

Matanot le-Evyonim
The shul is collecting and disbursing funds for Matanot le-Evyonim
on Purim, on behalf of both local individuals and the needy in
Israel. Donations can be made at www.bethaaron.org/rdf or by
check, with “Matanot le-Evyonim” in the memo line. Please
indicate if you prefer the money be distributed locally or in Israel.
Money will be collected until 10:00 a.m. on Purim day, Thursday,
March 21. Please note that one fulfills the obligation even if he/
she has given in advance.

April 1 date added for photo sessions
You can have your photo for the new pictorial directory taken on 
Monday, April 1!  Book your session online at https://booknow-
lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/ykd034xy/. You also can send a 
photo to Ramona Wolpoe, ramorich@aol.com​​​​​​, for inclusion in the 
directory. Volunteers are needed both to act as greeters when 
photos are being taken and to contact members for follow-up. To 
volunteer, please contact Ramona, ramorich@aol.com or  
201-801-0398.

SISTERHOOD MISHLOACH MANOT PROJECT
Sign up online for Sisterhood’s Mishloach Manot, where you can 
choose to whom you would like to send Mishloach Manot and 
pay with a credit card. Simply visit www.bethaaron.org/Purim and
click on SIGN UP!

Choose to whom you would like to give, complete the questions 
(Delivery, Sponsorship, Aveilut), and then click “continue” to 
confirm and pay for your order with PayPal or bill to your account. 
Please be sure you’re logged in. If you don’t know your log-in, 
e-mail office@bethaaron.org. If you have trouble placing your 
order, please contact Yacha Singer, yacha@mo-b.org. 

LOST AND FOUND

• FOUND: Tortoise Shell reading glasses
• FOUND: Small Tehillim with 1968 dedication

For more information, contact the office, office@bethaaron.org. 
Please note that no personal seforim/siddurim/personal belongings 
should be left in open areas at the shul. Lockers are available to 
securely store personal belongings.
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COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

This Shabbat, March 8 and 9, at Congregation Shaarei Orah, 1425 
Essex Road, Rabbi Dr. Yigal Tsaidi will be the Scholar-in-Residence. 
On Erev Shabbat, following Kabbalat Shabbat, he will speak on “The 
Golden Calf and the Mishkan: If the Golden Calf Happened First, 
Why Is It Recorded in the Torah after the Mishkan? What Is the 
Underlying Message We Can Learn from the Ordering of Events in 
the Torah?” On Shabbat, before Musaf, Rabbi Tsaidi’s topic will be 
“Gold: The Keruvim and the Egel ha-Zahav: What Unifies Them and 
What Separates Them?” At 4:15 p.m., he will discuss “The Famous 
and Infamous Seudat Purim of Rabbah and Rebbe Zeira; What Really 
Happened?” At seudah shlisheet following the 5:25 p.m. Mincha, 
Rabbi Tsaidi will speak on the topic of “How Do We Fulfill the 
Mitzvah of Wiping Out Amalek Today?”  

This Motzaei Shabbat, March 9, at 8:30 p.m., at the Schwartz home, 
493 Warwick Avenue, the YUConnects Annual Benefit will feature 
Rabbi Larry Rothwachs discussing “The Five Greatest Threats to 
Relationships in the 21st Century.”  RSVP at yuconnects@yu.edu. For 
more information, visit www.yuconnects.com or call 646-592-4259.

This Sunday, March 10, at 10:30 a.m., at Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 
389 West Englewood Avenue, former D.C. Comics editor Jordan 
Gorfinkel will hold a free hands-on workshop to create a graphic 
novel version of the Pesach story. Children in Grade 5 or below 
should be accompanied by an adult. For more information and to 
register, go to www.rinat.org/pesachcartoonworkshop. 

This Sunday, March 10, at the Glenpointe Marriott, 100 Frank 
W. Burr Boulevard, Nefesh b’Nefesh will hold a Mega Event for 

those thinking about aliyah. The programs for retirees and medical 
professionals will begin at 9:30 a.m.; general programming will start 
at 10:30 a.m. Register at www.nbn.org/mega.  

This Monday, March 11, at Noon, at Congregation Ahavath Torah, 
240 Broad Avenue, Englewood, the Dor L’Dor group will hold a Pre-
Purim Lunch and Learn. Rachel Genack Besser will discuss “Purim 
and Politics,” and there will be a mini-Purim concert with violist 
Susan Gordon and violinist Geri Ripka. The cost is $18 in advance 
registration and $20 at the door.  Please register at  
dorldor@ahavathtorah.org or call Eileen, 201-569-4560 or Ruth, 
201-871-4955.

This Monday, March 11, at 7:30 p.m., at Congregation Ahavath Torah, 
240 Broad Avenue, Englewood, Dr. Catherine Steiner-Adair will 
discuss “Childhood and Family Relationships in the Digital Age.” RSVP 
to www.moriahschool.org/smevent or smevent@moriahschool.org 
for entry into a raffle for free technology filters.

This Wednesday, March 13, is the deadline to submit names to 
be read and printed in the memorial booklet at the annual Yom 
Hashoa observance. To ensure that memorial names are included,  
please send a check for $25 or more to Sharon Penkower Kaplan, 534 
South Forest Drive.  On Wednesday, May 1, at 7:30 p.m., at Teaneck 
High School, 100 Elizabeth Avenue, the Jewish Community Council of 
Teaneck will hold its annual Yom Hashoa observance. The speaker 
is Toby Levy, whose family was hidden in the barn of a former Polish 
employee until they were liberated in June 1944. The Holocaust 
Commemoration Committee is currently seeking Holocaust survivors 
as well as Second and Third Generations to participate in the 
candle lighting portion of the program. For more information and 
for potential participation, contact Jeanette Malca, 201-248-4648, 
jmalca44@gmail.com. For more information, please visit  
www.teaneckyomhashoa.org. 

From Thursday, March 21, until Friday March 29, Shearit HaPlate 
of Bergen County will coordinate a community-wide post-Purim 
collection of leftover mishloach manot food, to be distributed to 
people in need. Food may be deposited directly inside the PODS 
located at 1212 Kensington Road. The food must be in its original 
packaging, with kosher certification visible. Please do not leave 
items such as fresh fruit, loose hamentaschen, baked goods, candy 
no longer in its original package, or foods requiring refrigeration. 
For more information, please visit www.shpbc.org or contact 
Josh Klavan, jklavan@gmail.com or 917-593-9290, or Yoni Lieber, 
ylieber1@gmail.com or 201-362-3845.

On Monday, March 25, at 8:00 p.m., at the Ort home, 358 Floral 
Court, New Milford, Maayanot will offer “Meal Prep 102: Cooking 
Weeknight Dinner,” with Gila Guzman.  

On Sunday, March 31, at 9:30 a.m., at Congregation Darchei Noam, 
10-14 Charles Street, Fair Lawn, the Yoetzet Program of Fair Lawn will 
present “Women’s Mental Health: Through the Lifespan.” Brunch 
will be served. Registration at dno.am/yhp/womenshealth.

On Thursday, April 4, at 8:00 p.m., at Ben Porat Yosef, 243 Frisch 
Court, Paramus, there will be an interactive program, “Hidden 
..... In Plain Sight,” about identifying and explaining various drug 
paraphernalia. For more information, please contact  
taliahindin@benporatyosef.org.

On Sunday, April 7, at 9:30 a.m., at Congregation Keter Torah, 600 
Roemer Avenue, Project S.A.R.A.H (Stop Abusive Relationships At 
Home) will hold its Annual Breakfast.  Author Saranne Rothberg will  
speak on “How to Use Humor, Laughter, and Play as Your Personal 
Stressbusters.” The event is free; babysitting and valet parking will 
be provided. Project S.A.R.A.H. provides services and resources for 

WEEKLY SHIURIM AT CONGREGATION BETH AARON

• Daf Yomi: For Daf Yomi shiurim and resources in Teaneck, go to 
   www.teaneckshuls.org/daf/. 
• Daf Yomi shiur: Monday-Thursday evenings, at 9:45 p.m.
• Daf ha-Shavua: Tuesdays and Thursdays at 8:55 p.m.  Sunday  
   morning chazara shiur at 7:55 a.m. on the previous week’s  
   daf. Shiurim will be given by Rabbi Larry Rothwachs, Rabbi Yair  
   Hindin, and David Schnaidman.
• Tanya shiur by Rabbi Moshe Rosenberg: Tuesdays at 9:00 p.m. 
• Rabbi Rothwachs’ Sanhedrin shiur: Wednesdays, at 8:30 p.m.   
• Morning Mishna Chabura: Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 7:00 a.m.; 
   Monday, Thursday: 6:55 a.m.

BETH AARON YOUTH and JUNIOR HIGH

The 5th and 6th grade Boys’ Mishna Group will meet this Shabbat, 
March 9, at 5:00 p.m., in the Book Room.  The group is learning 
Masechet Peachim with Rabbi Rothwachs and meets weekly on 
Shabbat afternoons, 30 minutes before Mincha.

Join the Youth Department for a Megillah After Party with a 
delicious dairy break-fast on Wednesday, March 20, following the 
Megillah reading. The event features “The Hip Hop Juggler,” music 
and dancing, a costume parade, and more. The cost is $12 per 
person (under 2 free). Sponsorships are available. Sign up at 
http://tinyurl.com/afterparty5779 or on the shul homepage. 

Join us for a Pre-Pesach Youth event for children in Kindergarten 
through 6th grade on Sunday, April 14, from 9:00 a.m. to Noon, 
at Urban Air, 69 Wesley Street, South Hackensack. The cost is $25 
before April 7 and $30 after that date.  The price includes Urban Air 
socks and a pizza lunch. Space is limited! Reserve your spot at  
www.rinat.org/form/youth-pre-pesach-event-2019.html.

For more information about youth programs, contact Youth Directors
Erica and Jason David, 732-618-9473, youth@bethaaron.org. 
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Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC® 
Insurance  Employee Benefit Funding 

 Estate Conservation Strategies

1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000
New York, NY 10020
Tel.: 212-817-3878
Fax: 212-262-0291

lawrence.shafier@prudential.com

(advertisement)

LAMDEINU: Study in depth. Be inspired. 
For class details or to register, go to lamdeinu.org. 

Rachel Friedman, Dean      
Lamdeinu at Congregation Beth Aaron

(advertisement)

Parshanut HaMikra: 
Sefer Bereishit 

Unmasking Megillat Esther 
New Angles on Sefer Tehillim

Talmud: 
Masekhet Berakhot, Perek 3 
Succeeding at Succession:  

The Book of Yehoshua 
Complex Questions of Women’s 

Mitzvah Obligations
Parashah & Haftarah Pointers 

Rosh Chodesh Adar I, 
Tefillah & Torah for women only

CONGREGATION BETH AARON
950 Queen Anne Road     Teaneck, NJ 07666

Phone: 201-836-6210
www.bethaaron.org            office@bethaaron.org

Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi                                                          Josh Klavan, President 

COMMUNITY LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES  

This Sunday, March 10, Yeshiva University’s Kollel Yom Rishon, 
weekly free learning for men, and its Midreshet Yom Rishon, weekly 
free learning for women, will hold a special special Pre-Purim 
program for men and women in the Schottenstein Center, 560 West 
185th Street, New York City. The 9:30 a.m. shiur features Rabbi 
Meir Goldwicht and the 10:30 a.m. shiur Shoshana Schechter. The 
program is open to both men and women of all ages, backgrounds, 
and learning levels. For more information, contact 212-960-0041 or 
contact office@yutorah.org. 

The Beit Midrash of Teaneck (BMT), located at Heichal HaTorah, 
70 Sterling Place, provides an interactive Talmud Torah learning 
experience for men who are retired or have flexible schedules 
on Monday and Wednesday mornings between 9:15 a.m. and 
12:45 p.m. This week, seder begins at 9:15 a.m. At 10:00 a.m., 
Rabbi Ronen Dvash of Heichal HaTorah will give a shiur on Gemara 
Brachot; at 11:00 a.m., Rabbi Dr. Moshe Sokol (Dean, Touro) will 
discuss “The Road Not Taken: Talmud Torah and Friendship in 
the Lives of Rabbi Yochanan and Ilfa” (Monday), and “A Rebbe, a 
Talmid, and a Friendship Destroyed: The Life and Death of Rabbi 
Yochanan and Resh Lakish” (Wednesday); at Noon, Rabbi Hayyim 
Angel of Yeshiva University will give a shiur on Sefer Haggai. Source 
sheets are provided and can be obtained in advance by contacting 
BMTeaneck@gmail.com. 

Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, presents Torah in 
the AM on Tuesdays and Thursdays: 9:05 a.m. -- Chavura studying 
sefer Bamidbar; 9:45 a.m. -- 7th Perek of Masechet Shabbos, with 
Rabbi Menachem Meier; Thursdays: 10:45 a.m. -- Halakha and 
thought in Rambam’s Mishneh Torah, with Rabbi Menachem Meier. 

On Mondays, at 10:00 a.m., at 1510 Jefferson Street, Rebbetzin Leah 
Kohn offers a shiur on “Women in Tanach.”

On Tuesdays, at 8:30 p.m., at Congregation Bnai Yeshurun, 641
West Englewood Avenue, Rav Meir Goldwicht offers a Parshat ha-
Shavua shiur in Hebrew.

Jewish victims of domestic violence and sexual abuse throughout the 
state of New Jersey. For reservations, go to www.ProjectSARAH.org. 

On Tuesday, May 21, NORPAC will hold its annual Mission to 
Washington, DC. Visit Congress and advocate for !srael! Register 
now at www.norpac.net. Students under 18 must be accompanied 
by an adult relative. If you have any questions, wish to sponsor 
someone confidentially, or need a sponsorship, please contact Mollie 
Fisch, mkfisch@verizon.net.

From July 28 to August 5, Rabbi Benjamin and Shevi Yudin plan to 
lead a Mission to Poland, in coordination with Heritage Seminars 
from the Hebrew University. The tour will visit Warsaw Ghetto, 
Museum of Polish Jewry, Forest Mass Graves, Majdanek, Lublin 
Ghetto, Yeshivat Chachmei in Lublin, Kielce and Kielce Synagogue, 
Schindler factory, Remah Shul and cemetery, Auschwitz, a silent 
march to Birkenau, and other places of interest. Costs are $2000 
per person for the land program, with a possible reduction to $1770 
if more than 35 people register. The program includes three glatt 
kosher meals daily, 4-star hotels, headphones, gratuities, and entry 
fees. Airfare is approximately $1340 per person. Deposits are needed 
by this Thursday, March 14, for the airfare to remain at this price.  
To register or for questions, please contact Michael Glass, 973-462-
3078, mglass1015@yahoo.com.

Every other Wednesday, at 8:00 p.m., a free Family Support Group 
for loved ones of those suffering from addiction and substance 
abuse meets. The group is free of charge and is facilitated by 
clinicians specializing in addiction. For information about vaping, 
marijuana, opioids, resources for treatment and education, and 
other topics, visit www.Time2TalkAddiction.org.  For location details 
and more information, please email time2TalkAddiction@gmail.com. 

Hockey • Basketball • Flag Football
WEEK #1 Monday June 24 –Friday June 28, 2019  @ Yavneh Academy

WEEK #2 Monday August 19 – Friday August 23, 2019 @BPY

Featuring
CHAD MEKLES 
FROM CMEK

A sports camp with high-level instruction in a great Jewish environment.

FOR BOYS ENTERING  3RD - 7TH GRADES 
1 WEEK SESSION: $375 
MULTIPLE WEEK DISCOUNT: $350 PER WEEK
MON – THURS: 8:45 – 3:30 PM
FRIDAY: 8:45 – 2:00 PM 
For Sibling discount, Fab 5 (5 player) and Dream team  
(10 players) discount, please contact us.

EARLY BIRD DISCOUNT
Free Hot Lunch if registered by March 14th

FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO REGISTER 
PLEASE CONTACT RABBI STEVEN PENN

201-936-3043  |  HOTSHOTSSPORTSCAMP.COM 
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Our deepest gratitude to Dinner Chairs Nechama Pudell and Mo-b Singer and the myriad of other 
members who worked with them. The Dinner was a resounding success and enjoyed by all. 

Thanks to Chaviva & Rabbi Rothwachs, and to our children, who made the dinner as easy on us as 
possible. We will always be thankful that Beth Aaron has been a part of our lives and the lives of our 
children. It is a true joy for us to witness the continued growth of the shul. 
Lorraine & Rabbi Sam Vogel 

Thank you for honoring us at the Dinner. Thank you to the Dinner Chairs Nechama Pudell and Mo-b 
Singer and the Committee, Chaviva & Rabbi Rothwachs, all the contributors, and everyone who ensured 
that the Dinner was a great success.
Elissa & Joel Richter

To Nechama and Mo-b,
Thank you for a most beautiful event in tribute to Beth Aaron. We appreciate your thoughtfulness and 
kindheartedness.

Mazal Tov again to Lorraine & Sam Vogel and Elissa & Joel Richter.

A shout out to all who helped with the Dinner.

A special thank you to Rachelle Mandelbaum and her committee for a most beautiful Shabbat. Who 
knew the shul’s hidden talents?

Thanks to Steve Hoenig and committee for fundraising and the go-fund-me page.

Appreciation goes to Shuie Klavan for his infinite patience.

Thank you to Judi, and good wishes on your future endeavors in Eretz Yisrael.

But most importantly, a Hakarat ha-Tov to Chaviva & Rabbi Larry Rothwachs, who always show us the 
path of chesed, Torah, and love of Israel.  We cannot adequately show our appreciation and thanks.

We are honored that our girls are able to grow up in the Beth Aaron community.
Joy and Rob Sperber


